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Providence Township 
Parks/Recreation Committee Meeting 

September 10, 2020 
7:00 

 
 
The regular meeting of the Providence Township Parks/Recreation Committee was held 
in the township municipal office on Thursday September 10, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.  Present 
were Providence Township Supervisors John Schroeder and Lori Crossen, Committee 
Members Roy Snyder, Frank Voynar, Korlene Calkins, and Chris Harnish.  There were 7 
observers. 
 
Ryan Vanover was present along with his father Ray Vanover.  Ryan presented his idea 
for an Eagle Scout project to the group.  He is interested in installing a bicycle repair 
station on the trail.  There currently is a station at Lancaster Central Market and also at 
Cape Henelopen State Park in Delaware.  The station must be bolted into concrete.  It 
was suggested that possibly the cement could be donated. The approximate cost is 
$1,500.00.  Ryan would like to do this project before cold weather.  His Eagle Scout 
project must be completed by April.  Ryan will present his project at the September 14th 
Board of Supervisors meeting. 
 
In the absence of Chairman Brian Longenecker, Chris Harnish led the meeting.  She 
shared a map with everyone that Brian created (Equine Remediation Study).  This map 
traces the path that was taken during a trial horseback ride.  The map shows areas of 
conflict, areas where riders cannot stay on the side of the trail, and addresses other 
issues.  Everyone agreed that Brian did an excellent job with this map. 
 
Lillian Bason had concerns with the bridges over Lime Street and Church Street.  The 
railings are wooden and she felt they were a safety issue.  John Schroeder stated that 
funds are available in the Parks/Recreation budget that could be used for horse 
signage.  He also reminded everyone that someone volunteered to bring in fill for the 
side of the trail. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20. 
 
 
 
 


